June 2nd, 1932 Dr. C. F. Martin, Dean of the Faculty of Medicine, Care Bank of Montreal, Place Vendome, PARIS. FRANCE. Dear Dr. Martin. Thank you for your Annual Report which I found most emmplete and of great interest. I congratulate you upon its contents and upon having it ready so promptly. It is the first that has come in. We have received the enclosed programme of the 9th International Congress of the History of Medicine, to be held at Bucharest in September. I cannot imagine your being very much interested in it, but I have been asked to let you know that it is teking place. With all kind wishes for a happy summer, I am, Ever yours faithfully, Principal.